Steven Seee ——

From: Amber Stronk <amberstronk@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 3:30 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee

Ce: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; PolicastroGroup@gmail.com; sarah beatrice
Subject: Amber Stronk: In support of bill H-5351

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

| am writing to express my strong support for Bill 5351, which will ensure that highly qualified aesthetic nurses can
continue to provide the exceptional care that so many of us have come to trust.

For the past eight years, | have been under the care of my aesthetic nurse, and | can say with complete confidence that
her skill, knowledge, and professionalism have been life-changing for me. She takes the time to understand my
individual needs, educate me on my options, and develop safe, effective treatment plans that prioritize my well-being.
Not once have | felt uncertain or unsafe in her care—in fact, | have only grown more confident, not just in the results,
but in the expertise she brings to every appointment.

This bill is not just about regulations—it’s about preserving access to trusted, high-quality care for patients like
myself. Finding a new provider would be very difficult and also unnecessary, given the outstanding care | already
receive. It may even push me to look for services in another state, which would be both disruptive and frustrating.

| strongly urge you to support Bill 5351 to protect patient choice, continuity of care, and access to experienced aesthetic
professionals. Patients should not have to sacrifice safety, quality, or trust in their providers because of unnecessary
barriers,

Thank you for your time and consideration. | truly appreciate your efforts to support this important issue.
Sincerely,

Amber Stronk



